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6 April 2020 

 

Dear Parents 

 

I understand how unsettling the past weeks will have been for you and your daughters following the 

Government’s announcement that all the GCSE and A Level examinations were cancelled for 2020. 

 

Since that announcement, schools have been waiting to hear from Ofqual with information about the 

process by which GCSE and A level grades will be awarded.  As you will be aware, this information was 

published on Friday and I would like to share it with you. 

 

Examination Boards will ask schools to generate, for each subject, Centre Assessment 

Grades/Levels for their students and then to rank order the students within each of those 

grades/levels. All schools and colleges have been asked to provide two pieces of information for each 

subject that a student is studying.  These are: 

 

• The grade the subject teacher believes the student was most likely to achieve if their studies 

had not been interrupted 

• Within each subject, the rank order of students by performance for each grade/level. This 

information will be used to standardise teacher judgements. 

 

Subject teacher predictions must be evidence-based. The School will consider a range of factors: 

classwork, homework, results in assessments/assignments and all mock exam results, as well as the 

students’ general progress, both individually and collectively, throughout their public examination 

programme of study. This information will allow Ofqual to work with the Examination Boards when 

standardising grades. 

 

Ofqual have asked schools to ensure that the Centre Assessment Grades/Levels they submit are fair, 

reasonable and reflect a carefully considered judgement. Teachers will need to make a holistic and 

professional judgement, balancing the different sources of evidence.  

  

Ofqual will also look at the School’s historical achievements, at both GCSE and A Level; comparing the 

performance of this year’s students with those in previous years. 

 

Ofqual have pointed out that due to the timing of the cancellation of all public examinations, centres 

will have incomplete evidence and that the range and amount of evidence will vary between different 

subjects. Judgements must, therefore, be made in an objective manner based on the evidence that is 

available. 

 

As you can imagine, subject teachers are now faced with an onerous task, and we must allow them to 

work with their colleagues in collating the evidence and coming to a reasonable judgement when 

generating a Centre Assessment Grade/Level. I have every confidence in my staff that they will work 

diligently to achieve this.  However, I must ask that you and your daughters refrain from contacting 

subject teachers regarding this process: School will not respond to any enquiries of this nature. This is 

a directive from Ofqual, rather than the School’s own decision. The staff know your daughters very well 

indeed and will make every effort to produce the very best of outcomes for them, which are both 

realistic and reasonable. I must ask you to share my confidence in the staff and allow them to do their 

job!  The Centre Assessment Grades/Levels will form only a part of the final process which will be 

adjudicated by the Examination Boards, who will issue the final results in the normal way. 
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According to Ofqual, and I quote, ‘Centres must not, under any circumstances, share the Centre 

Assessment Grade, nor the rank order of students with students, or their parents or any other 

individual outside the centre, before final results have been issued’. 

 

I should add that students will not be disadvantaged by non-completion of work after the School was 

closed.  I would, however, encourage students to embrace the introduction of A Level work staff will be 

setting them throughout the Summer Term for the subjects they wish to pursue next academic year, 

and continue some kind of learning and/or reading during the long summer months in preparation for 

their next course of study from September. 

 

I would like to wish our students every success and I look forward to sharing their achievements when 

the results are made public.  We understand this may be before the expected publication date, but the 

actual date has yet to be announced. 

 

With every good wish, 

 

 
  
Alan Whelpdale 

Headmaster 

 
Rated ‘Excellent’ in the most recent ISI Inspection            
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